
 

Kutztown University follows a three-year assessment cycle for all programs except General Education, and the 
academic year 2022-2023 marks the first year of a new cycle. This time period is characterized by significant changes 
to our General Education assessment plan. We abandoned our approved holistic rubrics, which yielded very few 
actionable recommendations to improve student learning, in favor of analytic rubrics. The format of rating also 
changed from virtual and individual to in-person and collaborative efforts as part of an inaugural university-wide Rating 
Day. Despite these improvements to the general education process, continued leadership shortages in the core 
program remained a challenge. The lack of leadership for the General Education Committee had repercussions in the 
day-to-day work of the Office of Assessment.  
 
Much like General Education assessment, programmatic assessment struggled to close the loop. For the first time, 
the Office of Assessment remitted reports back to departments with the request that action plans for improving 
student learning be added. We do note, however, that those programs who submit and are awarded assessment 
grants are more likely to implement educational interventions that increase student achievement, while engaging 
faculty in the Scholarship of Teaching and Learning. A new feature of this annual assessment report, therefore, 
highlights the exemplary work of the faculty who received grants.  
 
Kutztown University is now at a point at which our culture of assessment must produce real results for our students; 
and while meta-assessment continues to have a place in the evaluation of our operations and processes, as an 
institution we must move beyond the revision of our assessment plans to assurance of learning.  





 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 
 
 

 



 

 
 







 
 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 
The Office of Assessment will separate the inclusion of goals from this annual report moving forward. It seems 
counterproductive to establish goals for the 23-24 academic year when the report is not completed until January or 
February of the following year. A few reasons for this change are detailed below.  

 

 

 

 
 


